292 West 100 South
Rupert, Idaho 83350
(208) 436-4721
Fax: (208) 436-3266

April 12, 2016
Dear Dr. Cox and the Minidoka County School Board:

I am requesting an increase from $50 to $75 per credit for students taking
classes during summer school when they do not qualify for summer school.
We are having a higher number of students doing this and yet we are not
receiving any funding from the state for the seats that they take.

At this time they are not pushing other students out who do qualify and yet
with all of the advanced programs that the state has this might occur this
summer. This money would assist in the funding of another teacher should
one need to be hired.

At this time, this is the amount that it costs for a student to take an IDLA class
during the summer.

Respectfully,

. At

ohn Kontos
Counselor




SUMMER SCHOOL SUMMARY

Summer school will be held at the following locations:

East Minico June 6 — July 14
8:00-1:30
Grades 6 —12

IDC June 6™ — July 29th (Jackie will do June/Sylvia July)
8:00-1:30

Migrant Ed June 6th —July 23 (Held at TLC)
8:00-1:30
Grades - Preschool -5

Special Ed August 2" — 11th (Held at TLC)
9:00-12:00
Grades - Preschool - 2

Breakfast and lunch will be served with the exception of the special ed session. Only snacks will be served.

There will be approximately 13 staff members for 30 days of summer school plus one secretary/administrator.
There will be one certified and one classified for the special ed session.

Dr. Cox will check with Brian and Tim to see how many special ed students will be attending summer school. He
will have Brian contact Tim to make sure they are doing the same procedure for scheduling students for summer
school.

John will work with Kent as to how many computer labs are needed. A list will be given to Dr. Cox as to where the
labs are being moved from by May 20",

John will work with East and West in registration of students in Powerschool (summer school box is checked). He
will also work with teachers to make sure attendance is being done and students are listed in a class.

Dr. Cox would like to see advisors help with scheduling students. The registration deadline has been set to May
20,

John will submit a proposal to the Board to increase the fee of those students who take summer classes to
graduate early from $50 to $75. Kolby Dexter will check students to see if this fee can be waved because they are
enrolled in the 8 to 6 program.

John will work with Kent to see if the automated calling system can be set to call those students who are enrolled
in summer school on June 3.

Theo asked that all classroom be used on the bottom level of East before moving upstairs.



